# Princeton Ski and Sail Club Executive Board Meeting July 14, 2020

Due to the social restrictions imposed by the current health situation, this Board Meeting was held online via Google Meet.

Called to Order: 7:15 p.m. George Koscs, President, presiding

**Roll Call:** In attendance – Anne Bloomenthal, David Carroll, Chris Fisher, Steve Friedlander, Kate Goelz, Alice Harper, George Koscs, Jack Mason, Tom Montville, Carla Olsen, Dmitri Rizer, Karen Shannon, Hans Weinrich, Dave Stern, Dave Corbishley, and Chester Trubinski

Motion to approve the minutes of July 14 meeting. Dave Carroll, Anne Bloomenthal

# Treasurer's Report – Jack Mason

Motion to accept the financial report. Dave Carroll, Karen. Approved.

## **Membership Report – Steve Friedlander**

The entire report can be read if you check the tabs.

## Ski Council - George Koscs

There will not be a meeting until October.

They are running a trip to Sunday River March 7-13. This conflicts with our Utah trip.

Carla's artwork is on the Guidebook.

# **Newsletter – Alice Harper**

The deadline is July 18 for submissions.

Any new photos would be appreciated.

# **Publicity – Hans Weinrich**

There will be a BBQ July 21.

The requirements: bring your own chair and food. There will not be an actual BBQ or grill so bring ready to eat food. Participants should also bring their own drinks, plates etc.

Masks will be worn while moving around and social distancing will be practiced. Chairs and tables will be spaced to maintain social distancing.

This event is for members only, no guests or future members allowed.

The event will not be posted on Facebook or the website so nonmembers will not know.

BBQs will be taken one at a time due to coronavirus.

Chester's community is locked down so he cannot host an event.

The Banff Mountain Film Festival will be an online event Oct 31 through Nov 8.

You can sign up online. Dave Corbishley usually provided tickets but he has no information on it. Alice will put the online information in the newsletter.

#### Website – Dmitri Rizer

The June minutes were added to the website.

The membership list from Steve was posted.

#### Facebook - Anne Bloomenthal

Not much can be/has been posted.

## Sailing – Dave Stern

Dave has been in contact with Sunsail and Gateway 1 to reschedule the Italy for the last 2 weeks in August 2021. If you were a participant of the 2020 trip you will have a \$150 credit. If you do not participate, then you will get the \$150 if someone takes your place.

The Sunsail cost will be the same, with a \$6319.00 credit. Gateway 1 has no credits.

The Holland trip will be in April 2022 during the height of the tulip season.

Perhaps this trip can be posted in the newsletter as something to look forward to.

## Ski Trips – Dmitri

The Snowbird trip has had 2 more people sign up for a total of 15. A \$9,500 bank deposit was made.

Chester has been contacted by Stratton; they will host ski trips and currently are open for biking. They will post season rates and packages in September.

Killington is now open for golf. Currently the Vermont rule is if your state has 400cases/ 1 M people you must quarantine for 14 days. Both Killington and Stratton plan to have ski seasons.

## **General Meetings – Chris Fisher**

Progress has been made.

The Rocky Hill Inn is closed for renovations; no opening date yet.

Possible talks: Tom Montville, cycling across America; food related – reading food labels. D and R canal, NJ "Ghost towns".

Any sailing speakers?

Maybe a Zoom meeting in October. Senior skiing in California or from the National Sailing Association.

The earliest date for Day Sails is September.

# **Holiday Trip Dave Corbishley**

Only 3 people have signed up. The tour company will decide by the end of October if the trip will happen.

#### **New Business**

Dave Stern had out of pocket expenses while planning the Italy trip. The cruising guide had to be purchased and Sorrento slips had to be reserved.

\$288.67 is the reimbursement.

Motion to approve the reimbursement: Dave Carroll, Carla. Unanimous approval.

Dave Carroll will set the August meeting on his Zoom account.

The annual dues renewal is coming up. A notice will be sent to current members.

Motion to adjourn: Karen

Respectfully submitted, Karen R. Shannon

Next virtual meeting Tuesday Aug 11 on Dave Carroll's account.